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Paul and I have met with our respective instructional supervisors to clarify questions raised 

regarding the Glenbrook Orchestra and GBS Jazz Band educational tour. Attached is a memo 

from Mr. Marty Sirvatka summarizing important provisions that have been planned by the 

instructors in conjunction with participating families for this tour.  

 

The defined travel dates of traveling Friday and returning Wednesday were the best monetary 

options for students involved, and did not ignore any religious events or place the importance 

of one religious event over another. Instructional supervisors from both schools have shared 

that situations like this have arisen before, including a performance on Easter Sunday, and have 

always been handled satisfactorily. Unfortunately, students will miss Palm Sunday and 

Passover with their families if they choose to go on this trip, but the instructors are planning on 

making accommodations for students, including the option of participating in Passover with a 

Seder meal that will be hosted by a rabbi who is a relative of one of the GBN parents. 

 

The tour includes a Tuesday workshop with the Grammy Museum that is a significant 

component of the trip. The workshop date and time has been set by the museum and cannot be 

changed. For the group to be there on Tuesday, they would need to travel on Monday at the 

latest and would be away from Glenview and Northbrook on Monday and Tuesday to take 

advantage of this opportunity.  

 

Let us know if you need any additional information and we join you in and appreciate your 

support of this valuable tour. 

 

 

 

 

To:   Dr. Mike Riggle 

 

From:  Mr. Paul Pryma & Dr. Brian K. Wegley 

 

Re: Glenbrook Orchestra & GBS Jazz Band Tour 

 

Date:  October 30, 2012 
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GBS Orchestra and GBS Jazz  

California Tour 

 

 We are truly getting down to a time where we have to make decisions about our trip. 

We were informed it was tabled at the board because there were questions regarding the 

impact of the tour on religious holidays.  We have traveled in the past and have even 

performed on Easter Sunday and Passover, the most memorable being on “The Disney Easter 

Day Special” on ABC Television.  In the past we have always made accommodations for 

celebrating Passover, Palm Sunday, Easter Sunday, Good Friday, and any other religious 

holidays who affect our students. Many families that travel with us have celebrated the 

holidays with the group or away from our students. Accommodations have been made in all 

scenarios.  This year is no exception.  One of our parents from Glenbrook North has a family 

member who is a Rabbi and will help us with the Passover celebration, a Seder and food 

appropriate for the ceremony.  Other houses of worship are within a short distance of our 

hotel.  Our travel agent is aware of our needs and will gladly accommodate us.  

 We will need to leave on Friday, March 22nd because: 

 That is when the airlines can provide us with a charter flight and its return.  

 The sessions and performances are only available on certain days, right at the 

beginning of that spring-break week. 

 The cost of the airfare is best when we leave on that Friday. 

 Coming back to Chicago on that Wednesday is purely a monetary consideration. 

 We are hoping to get this trip approved as quickly as possible to lock in our 

airfare, charter, and firm up the details for the trip.  

 

Thanks for your consideration.  

Sincerely, 

Mr. Marty Sirvatka 


































